ASSOCIATION REPORTS – SEPTEMBER 2018
BODMIN
No recent activity since the April meeting
June Thomas

CALLINGTON
Our first event on the 28th April was a well-attended annual Twinning Quiz where we were happy to see that the group who usually win all the local quizzes was knocked off their number one spot by a very well-informed rival group. It does give other teams (including the rather mediocre twinning team) something to aim for in the future! In May we attended the Civic Service and organised a “Plod and a Pint” which was an extended repeat of our autumn walk around Calstock, this time with much better weather and more enthusiastic attendance. We supported the Callington MayFest by organising and hosting the visiting Breton musicians and dancers whose appearance is always very much appreciated and lends lots of unlocal(!) colour. 

In June our annual BBQ also enjoyed very favourable weather at a new venue as some of our committee had moved house to Pillaton and wanted to show us their lovely garden. Later in the month we managed to successfully defend our title at the TCC Boules Competition!
In July it was the turn of 30 of our members to travel to Guipavas to attend their Fête de l’Eté where we also met up with a rather smaller number of our German twinners. The weather was glorious and our visit on the Sunday to the Ile de Batz was perfect. 
Later in July Sue Lumley also had an opportunity to attend a council meeting to talk about twinning to inform newly elected councillors of our role as representatives of the council in our community. The committee was officially thanked for their hard work and it was agreed that an annual sum should be set aside from the council budget to ensure that when we host every third year we can put on activities which might otherwise be beyond our financial reach. It just shows what can happen if you can persuade your mayor to come to your twin towns and see exactly what happens on a twinning visit.

Callington Carnival moved from July to September this year and sadly this was not a propitious time to find enough members to enter a twinning float. We enjoyed the parade as spectators so did the waving and smiling from the pavement this time and could get a seat in the Bull’s Head afterwards. We will rethink our strategy for next year.
Coming up will be a Safari supper next Saturday with 22 people signed up so far, an autumn Plod and a Pint around Kit Hill followed by Sunday lunch in the aforementioned Bull’s Head which is under new management.

We are also in the organisational stages of our annual dinner which will have a Spanish theme complete with Flamenco guitarist and dancers from Mercedes Romero’s flamenco class in Plymouth. The committee will be catering with tapas and paella on the menu so let us know if you fancy tickets!
Sue Lumley
LAUNCESTON

Our twinning exchange weekend at the end of April broke all records with a huge double-decker coach plus a large minibus needed to bring almost 100 of our ‘twins’ from Plestin to Launceston.  
Our Sunday evening celebration broke even more records with a total of 200 – 32 of them children aged under 12 – being entertained to a meal and music from The Countrymen.  (Such large numbers meant that we had outgrown the Town Hall so the venue was Trethorne Leisure Centre.)  

As well as a choice of organised coach visits to either Buckland Abbey or Powderham Castle, our Launceston hosts also had ample time and good weather to make their own excursions with their guests.

And now we have started preparing for our visit to Plestin next year when we’re planning to take two coaches over for a long weekend in April just before Easter.

After a very busy Spring, we reduced our social and fund-raising activities over the summer and are launching our autumn events with a French film night later this month, followed by a safari supper in October and then our AGM in November. Our three informal French groups have resumed this month for conversation and classes.

We continue to produce a lively newsletter with at least one issue every month.  It is circulated by email with only two older members now receiving postal versions.  Our website is also regularly updated and receives a steady number of hits.  Our Facebook page is used to remind people of events and carries photos and feedback afterwards.
Jill Whitechurch

LOSTWITHIEL

Lostwithiel Twinning Visit to Pleyber Christ, 8th - 10th June 2018
Another twinning visit has been and gone. It was a good visit enjoyed by all, both hosts and visitors alike.

Friday 8th June was an early start for us Lostwithiel folk, but it was a smooth ferry crossing, if a trifle misty. Our hosts met us at Roscoff and we were all whisked off to Domaine du Treuscoat, just outside Pleyber- Christ, where we enjoyed, in bright sunshine, canapés and drinks and we all visited the tree-houses dotted around the site.

Friday evening was spent with our hosts, but an early start on Saturday morning saw us visiting the Coreff Brewery in Carhaix, followed by a picnic individually provided by our hosts, but with all of us together under one roof. That was just as well because it started to pour with rain that morning and it continued through lunch-time.
Incredibly, the heavens cleared away completely and we were able to enjoy a visit to the Valley of the Saints at Carnoet. It wasn’t really a valley, more of a large hillock filled with large sculptures of saints of yesteryear, all in completely different styles; very interesting. The hundredth statue which will arrive this year will be Saint Piran, the patron saint of Cornish people.

The heavens opened again for our drinks reception which was provided by the Pleyber-Christ people. We were all outside, but thankfully under shelter. ‘Un repas magnifique’ followed in the adjoining hall, which concluded a full day when, somehow, we avoided the bad weather, being under cover when it rained and outside when the sun shone.

Sunday beckoned with a morning spent with our individual hosts, who fed and watered us at lunchtime and brought us back to Roscoff where we said our goodbyes at the terminal before enjoying another smooth crossing back to Plymouth.

A hectic visit – yes, but enjoyable all the same.
Nick Warrick
NEWQUAY

Since the last committee meeting, the association has had its biennial twinning visit to Dinard, from the 18th to the 22nd May. 40 members took part in the visit, including many who were heading to Dinard for the first time. As usual, we were treated very generously by our hosts and by the Lord Russell Association. Two trips were organised during the weekend, firstly to the Chateau Bourbansais, with its zoo and displays of birds of prey and pack hounds, and secondly to the Botanical Park of Haute Bretagne. The Gala Dinner was held at the Casino in Dinard where gifts were exchanged and speeches made. Other meals were taken, collectively and in smaller groups. Our new members were especially amazed by the welcome and were looking forward to the reciprocal visit next May.

Fundraising has continued apace, as always, to fund next year’s visit, and so far this year we have held a Cornish Evening, a Wine and Cheese Evening, a Garden Party and a Summer Buffet, with an Italian Evening to come next month.

Brian Battye 
REDRUTH

2018 saw the celebration of 25 years of twinning between Redruth and the small towns of Meriadec and Plumergat in Southern Brittany.  25 Bretons came across which was as much as we could accommodate only having about 20 members.

They arrived by coach late on the Saturday and were up early the following morning to visit King Edward Mine at Troon where we had a tour of the mine buildings, saw and heard the stamps working, listened to a local band playing traditional music, and enjoyed a picnic outside in the sunshine.  Later that evening there was a buffet in Porthtowan Village Hall.

On Monday we had another early start to visit Heligan Gardens, with either a picnic in the grounds or lunch in the café.  The evening was spent recovering and relaxing with their hosts.

Tuesday‘s visit to the National Maritime Museum at Falmouth was an emotional time.  We were able to experience something of the trauma of the sinking of the Titanic by means of the excellent exhibition which is running all this year and is well worth a visit.  Because of the atrocious weather that evening, speeches and the presentation of rose bushes to the representatives of Meriadec and Plumergat by Beatrice Kerno (Vice Chairman of TCC), were made inside the Bowling Club, where we later enjoyed a superb Celebration Dinner with music and enthusiastic singing.

Wednesday was spent with the family before catching the evening coach back to the ferry port.

Since then there has been a Wine Tombola Stall on Murdoch Day in June and another such stall for the Pasty Festival yesterday (8th), and today’s Fun Day in Victoria Park.

Lilian Polkinghorne

ST GERMANS

In April we enjoyed a successful Twinning g weekend when we welcomed and entertained over 90 Breton visitors. A busy weekend enjoyed by all.

In June we hosted the County Boules at Seaton Park. The weather was indifferent but competition keen.

In July members and friends enjoyed Bastille Night celebrations with music, dancing and Breton food. This brought a healthy profit of £488.

In August members donated items for a Car Boot Sale which yielded a profit of £101. We were invited to Anniversary celebrations in Germany with our twinners’ twins, but sadly no-one was able to go. However, we were represented at the Plouguerneau day Foodfest in August by Tony who sold his apple juice there.

A number of members travelled to Plouguerneau for the funeral of Bernard le Ven, a founder member of our association, a very good friend and former Mayor of Plouguerneau.

Future plans include a race night in November and a Burns Night in January.

Jenny Daniel

TORPOINT

 We had a very successful visit by the Torpoint Lady Singers’ choir to Bénodet as guests for the 40th Anniversary of the Accueil de Bénodet and for the inauguration of a new theatre opened in January this year.

We had a very successful exchange visit to Bénodet at the end of April with an interesting and full programme. We had the added pleasure of the company of several new families being added to our membership.

In April we staged a ‘Come Taste the Wine’ evening - always a great success.

June saw us in the enclosed garden of Torpoint’s Maryfield Church, at the start of our gorgeous Summer, for cream teas - the first time we have used this very pleasant venue. A successful venture. socially and financially.

In July we held a ‘Salmon, Strawberry and Sparkle’ event - always very popular - and it gave us a very good profit for the association’s funds.

August saw two very loyal and enthusiastic members manning a stall at the Classic Car Rally at Mount Edgcumbe. We did not make a lot of profit, but it is a very good opportunity to promote our association and chat to passers-by about our activities.

Planned for the remainder of the year are a Quiz and Curry Evening, a ‘French Connection’ with authentic French cuisine and a Christmas Crafts and Coffee morning. To close the year we have 

a meal out planned, when everybody can relax and leave the work to professionals.

Janet Fincher

TRURO-MORLAIX

We had a successful visit from our French partners in May. Eighteen people came and we had the usual reception at the City Hall hosted by the Mayor, and visits to Heartlands and the Telegraph Museum at Porthcurno, a guided tour of Tregothnan, kindly arranged by one of our members, and a lunch at the Greenbank Hotel in Falmouth.

We have a group of 16 members going to Morlaix on an official visit on 20th September, and will be having a group back from Morlaix in October for an immersion visit. We are continuing with the pattern of an official visit and an immersion in each direction every year.

We have recently had a barbecue, kindly hosted by Barrie and Sandra Anthony, which was an enjoyable fundraiser, and the Eddie Jones Memorial boules competition organised by Lilian and Mike Polkinghorne.

We have a Quiz Night planned for November and an informal lunch in January.

Our main focus now is next year’s 40th anniversary of the signing of the Charter. We are fundraising with that in mind as we expect to have a large party of guests for the formal visit to Truro, planned for May 2019. 

Margaret George
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